

## CITY OF PLAINFIELD

OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK 515 WATCHUNG AVENUE PLAINFIELD, NEW JERSEY 07060 (908) 753-3222 - FAX (908) 226-2564 aialloh.clerk@plainfieldni.gov



June 30, 2020

Dear Plainfield Residents,

We have received a number of phone calls and messages from individuals who have indicated that they have yet to receive a vote by mail ballot. If you have not yet received your ballot, you are encouraged to visit the Union County Clerk's office at either the Elizabeth or Westfield locations to request a duplicate ballot. Residents will be permitted to appear in person Monday – Thursday from 8:30 a.m. - 8:00 p.m. up until Election Day on July 7, 2020.

Should you choose to vote in person, please be reminded that you will only be allowed to vote by way of provisional ballot. Be further reminded, that your polling location may have changed for this 2020 Primary Election due to consolidation efforts. As such, if you have not received information on your new polling location please contact the Union County Board of Elections at (908) 527-4123 as they will inform you accordingly.

## Plainfield Polling Locations for the July 7, 2020 Primary Election are as follows:

Emerson School Cafeteria - Wards 1

Evergreen School Gym - Ward 2, Districts 1,2,4,5,6

Maxson School Cafeteria - Ward 2, Districts 3 and 7-11

Plainfield High School Cafeteria - Ward 3, Districts 1 - 5

Cedarbrook School Cafeteria – Ward 3, Districts 6-10

Clinton School Gym - Ward 4

Please feel free to email me directly at <u>ajalloh.clerk@plainfieldnj.gov</u> for further information.

Sincerely,

Abubakar T. Jalloh, R.M.C. A/ Business Administrator &

Municipal Clerk